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Mikelle Morra

From: Ongman, Joanne [Joanne.Ongman@usdoj.gov]
Sent:  Wednesday, March 26, 2008 11:41 AM

To: George Li; Susan OConnell; Mikelle Morra; Joann Ekblad; David Krech; Jodi Cooper; Francis Gutierrez;
Howard Griboff
Cc: James Ball

Subject: FCC application status for the week of March 24, 2008
Good Morning,
Please be advised that DOJ/FBI/DHS request that the following applications be REMOVED from streamline:
Symphony Telecommunications ITC-T/C-20080206-00088
VSAT Broadband Industries ITC-214-20080228-00090
DISCOVERYTEL Communications ITC-214-20080303-00092

Option Telecom Corporation ITC-214-20080303-00094

In addition, regarding ISP-PDR-20080129-00002, Harbinger Capital Partners Master Fund I, Ltd. and Harbinger
Capital Partners Special Situations Fund, L.P.,

as discussed today with Francis Gutierrez, we request until Tuesday, April 1, 2008, to submit our response.
Please let me know if you have any questions.

Thank you,

Joanne Ongman

NSD, DOJ
202-514-0661

3/27/2008
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Mikelle Morra

From: Mikelle Morra

Sent: Friday, March 28, 2008 2:23 PM

To: '‘Greenwald, Eliot J."; 'mkramer@vsatbb.com’; 'glenn.richards@pillsburylaw.com’; "Thomas Lynch'

Cc: George Li; Susan OConnell; David Krech; James Ball; Joann Ekblad; Mikelle Morra; Veronica Garcia-

Ulloa; Janeese Parker; 'Daman, Alex'; 'greg.pinto@dhs.goV'; 'Pifer, Jon (LEO)'; 'Connors, John';
'Daniels, Douglas'’; 'Rockoff, Jennifer'; ‘Underriner, Jennifer'; 'TTelecom'; 'Thomas Doyle'; 'Ongman,
Joanne'

Subject: FCC Section 214 Removed from Streamlined
Attachments: TEL01250S.pdf

VSAT Broadband Industries Inc.
ITC-214-20080228-00090

DISCOVERYTEL COMMUNICATIONS plc
ITC-214-20080303-00092

Option Telecom Corporation
ITC-214-20080303-00094

The above referenced applications were placed on Public Notice on March 14, 2008 for streamlined
processing. Since the Public Notice was released, the Commission has been requested by the Executive
Branch agencies of the United States that we remove the subject applications from streamlined processing
because of foreign ownership issues. Therefore, pursuant to Section 63.12(c)(3) of the Commission's
Rules, we have removed the applications from streamlined processing.

Please be advised that your company may not commence operations until the Section 214 authorization is
granted. See Section 63.12(d) of the rules, 47 C.F.R. Section 63.12(d). The Executive Branch will contact
you or the "Contact" listed on your application directly for further information. You can be assured that
your application will be processed expeditiously upon completion of Executive Branch's review. We will
notify you by e-mail when your application is granted.

The Public Notice Report No. TEL-01250S (released March 28, 2008), is attached. If you have any
questions, please email: Mikelle.Morra@fcc.gov, JoAnn.Ekblad@fcc.gov, Susan.Oconnell@fcc.goy,
David.Krech@fcc.gov, and George.Li@fcc.gov or fax to 202-418-2824.

Thank you.
Mikelle

Mikelle Morra

Mikelle.Morra@fcc.gov

Federal Communications Commission
International Bureau/ Policy Division
202-418-7151

3/28/2008



